
 

 

Town of Sweden 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 11, 2014 

 

 

Attendance:  Lori Bennett, Wayne Miller, Eric Gulbransen and Corin Meehan. 

 

Lori Bennett called for the pledge of Allegiance at 6:00pm and then called the meeting to 

order. 

 

Lori made a motion to accept the meeting minutes of the October 28, 2014 meeting as 

written.  Wayne Miller seconded the motion, it was voted on and passed 2-0. 

 

ACO - No report 

 

CEO - 

CODE ENFORCEMENT ACTIVITY 
 

1.  BUILDING  PERMITS  ISSUED: 

Elizabeth Glover, R2, 3A, 49 Hardscrabble Rd., remove and replace Mobile 

Home       $153.60 

Colin Jardine, R8, 37-6, 5 Jardine Lane, add 24’x36’ attached garage.       

$137.32  

2.  R. V.  PERMITS  ISSUED: 

NONE 

 

3.  CERTIFICATES  OF  OCCUPANCY  ISSUED: 

      NONE 

 

4.  VIOLATION  NOTICES  ISSUED:  

 NONE 

 

5.  TIMBER HARVEST NOTIFICATIONS: 

 NONE 

 

6.  OTHER:   

Sorrentino C.U.P. Timber Harvesting in NRP Zone R9,27-5, Knights Hill Rd. 

Althouse C.U.P. Timber Harvesting in NRP Zone R9,16, Knights Hill Rd. 

 

CLERK -  No report 

 

SVFD. - 

Corin Meehan discussed the 2015 proposed budget.  There are a couple of changes.  1.) 

Operations and safety will increase from $750 to $1,000.  This increase will cover 2-4 

firefighter classes.  2.) Corin is adding a line item for $400 to cover cost of training 

materials. 3.)  They have a new pay system that eliminates the per-call stipend and 



 

 

reflects an hourly pay rate of $10.  This is a reflection of the “cost of doing business”  

that is incurred on volunteer/call firefighters. The fire department is looking to 

appropriate $10,000 a year for 10 years to begin a plan for replacement of department 

apparatus.  The proposed budget for 2015 with $10,000 of Capital Improvement is 

$35,430. Wayne Miller asked Corin why there were not any fuel slips with the statement 

from WEX. Corin stated that WEX puts all the information on the statement. Gallons, 

date and code for driver. 

 

ROAD COMMISSIONER - 

Steve reported that two culverts had been replaced on the Bridgton end of Webber Pond 

Road by the power line.  Steve is planning on going to Lee Gray Road and fixing the Sam 

Ingalls end. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT –  

Reports were left for Selectmen by DJ Curtis. 

 

OLD BUSINESS -  

Wayne reported that Jason Wentworth had replaced the bulbs in time for the elections.   

 

NEW BUSINESS -  No New Business 

 

COMMUNICATIONS - 

 

MAIL RECEIVED - 

 

The Town of Sweden received a donation request from Seniors plus and Life Flight of 

Maine. 

 

Next meeting will be November 25, 2014 at 6:00pm. 

 

Lori Bennett made a motion to adjourn at 6:59pm.  Wayne Miller seconded the motion 

and it passed 2-0. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Lori Bennett 

Town of Sweden Selectperson 


